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Fire risk assessment carried out by Fire Brigade 

What’s happening? 
Fire Brigade undertook Fire Risk Assessment (FRA) of the 

tower blocks following the fire at 10th floor Snowman House. 

The report highlighted many fire deficiencies including stair-

well fire doors and individual flat front doors. We have in 

conjunction with Camden followed through the FRA report 

to correct most if the deficiencies to ensure the blocks are 

safe. As part of the programme, Camden will undertake 

emergency lighting works from the 20th to ground floor of 

each tower. 

The programme will start at Snowman House on 7th July and 

will be completed by 27th November 2015. Residents will 

soon receive letters detailing works to be undertaken. The 

programme for Casterbridge is still in compilation process, 

residents will be informed once completed. 

 Fire Doors 

Fire doors, vents and your property front doors will be up-

graded to fire resistance specification. Manufacturers of the 

doors who at same time will fit them will soon come and 

measure individual front doors, speak with residents and give 

you the opportunity to choose your preferred colour. We 

anticipate this work also to commence within the next 2 to 3 

months. We are aware all these works being undertaken 

simultaneously will cause destructions, however they are 

essential to keep the tower blocks safe and we hope you will 

bear with us.  

Summer and our Kids !! 

Summer is 

here and our 

kids are out 

and about  

making 

themselves 

busy with 

some of 

them being 

naughty as 

they go 

along. We 

are aware 

some of 

them are 

causing nui-

sance to 

neighbours 

and causing damage to property on the estate. For example 

we have seen increased number of broken windows in the 

towers, reports of them climbing the scaffold at Snowman 

House and some of them  staying in the park for long hours 

after it has been closed.  Parents should take note that kids 

staying  after the park is closed do so at their own risk. We 

have notified Kilburn Ward Safer Neighbourhood Team who 

have included our estate in their patrols. Residents are also 

being advised to call the Police on freephone 101 if you see 

any kids being troublesome. On a positive note, our estate 

have low level anti-social behaviour compared with some 

Camden estates.  Please note kids will always be Kids! 

Our Repairs performance 

Repairs for 1 st Quarter  
(1st April to 30 th  June) 

re-

ceived 
Target 

  

  
Out of hours received  
Completed on target  

 

   3 
   3 

4 Hours 

P1 Received 
P1-Completed on target  

   5 
   5 

1 working 

day 

P2 Received 
P2-Completed on target  

  22 
  22 
 

3 working 

days 

P3 received  
P3-Completed on target  

  45 
  45 
 

5 working 

days 

P4 received  
P4-Completed on target  

  20 
  20 

20 working 

days 

Total repairs received  
Total completed on  target  

95 
95 

  

  

Kids’ corner !! 

Synonyms Quiz 

Choose words from the list and match them with words that 

have similar meanings (synonyms). 

 

Quick, Simple, Fantastic, Woman, Beautiful, Small, Delighted, 

Large, Weird, Smart 

 

1. Great ———————————————————-   

2. Clever———————————————————- 

3. Tiny————————————————————- 

4. Lady———————————————————— 

5. Strange——————————————————— 

6. Easy————————————————————- 

7. Happy ———————————————————- 

8. Fast————————————————————-- 

9. Huge————————————————————- 

10. Pretty———————————————————-- 

*First child up to 12 years to submit all correct answers to the  

estate office wins a 92-piece Art Set in a wooden artist case. 

Closing date: 31st July 2015. Editor’s decision is final. 

This Newsletter was produced by the estate office staff. 

Edited by: Francis Owusu-Sekyere, Estate Manager. 
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Abbey Road Housing Co-op  

Residents Newsletter 

NEWSLETTER 

Summer at 

 Abbey Road 

Resident satisfaction survey!!!  
 Do you know your views are important to influence services we provide to you? Have you 

returned your response to the survey yet? If not, please return it to the Estate Office as 

soon as you can. Deadline for  response is 31st July 2015  
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Please spread the word – Whatever we do we do for you and your families!  

* Do you live in Snowman House, Casterbridge, Emminster or Hinstock?  

* Are you interested in finding out what your Co-operative does for you? 

* Would you like to see more activities for all age groups on the estate? 

* Can you spare some time on Thursday September 24th to find out  

   what is going on in your Community?               

* Do you want to see improvement in the Co-op’s services provision?   

* Would you like to have a say and tell us what is important to you? 

* Do you want to suggest service areas that can be improved upon? 

  If your answer to some or all of these questions is 

yes – then we hope to see you at the Abbey Road 

Housing Co-operative Annual General meeting. 

This year’s meeting will be dedicated to residents’ 

discussion with adequate time for question and an-

swer session. No external invitees! 

ARHC AGM 

Thursday, 24th September 2015 – 6:30 PM 

Abbey Community Centre (Belsize Room)     

Residents Funday on Saturday, 22 nd August 2015  
Why not come out to the park behind Snowman House and Caster-

bridge to socialise with fellow residents and make friends? There will be 

lots of fun this year for both young and old, come out and enjoy yourself.  

Activities include: 

* Fire engine with firemen to educate both adults and children. 

* Bouncy castle for kids 

* Party bus for kids up to 11 years 

* Stalls for display and sale of items – Residents interested to have stalls 

   should contact the estate office on 020 7624 6309. 

* Football match between children of Casterbridge/ Emminster against   

  Snowman House/Hinstock. 

* DJ music to entertain you throughout the day. 

* Display of information from Camden youth events organising team. 

* Mums’ egg and spoon race and Dad’s sack racing - please contact the estate     

office if you want to take part.. 

 

Regeneration update:  

The car park opposite Hinstock has come down. Demoli-

tion Contractors are still on site preparing the ground for 

construction to take off. It is anticipated construction 

work will commence on October 2015. Camden Regen-

eration Team held an exhibition at Abbey Community 

Centre for phase 2 and 3 drawings and landscaping on 2nd 

July 2015. They will soon apply for permit and you will 

receive consultation letter from the Planning Department, 

please ensure you pass on any comments you have to the 

planning team. 

 

Car park demolition sequence  

 

 

 

Before 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After 
 

Coach trip to Bognor Regis -What happened?   
Sadly we had to cancel the coach trip booked to Bognor 

Regis this summer due to under booking. Only twelve 

families from the estate booked seats and therefore 

couldn’t fill up the coach.  The Management Committee 

accordingly asked for the trip to be cancelled as it will not 

represent good use of public funds. We hope to plan an-

other trip next year and will appreciate your suggestions 

as to when and where you would like to go.  Please 

phone the estate office on 020 7624 6309 if you have any 

suggestion.                             

Snowman House & Casterbridge lift renewal                                                     

After 20 years and numerous breakdowns, Camden Council are 

now renewing the lifts in the two tower blocks. Works are on-

going and we apologise for the obvious inconvenience this is 

causing and appreciate your patience during this time. The first 

lift for Casterbridge will be completed by 30th November 2015 

and that of Snowman House by 14th December 2015. There will 

be a break for Christmas period followed by installation of sec-

ond lift in each block at the early part of 2016. 

 

Some features of the new lift cars include 

* Illuminated operating panels. 

* Visual floor position indication 

* Voice enunciation regarding door operation, lift travel  

  direction, floor position and changes from normal service 

* Lift car auto diallers offering hands free telephone 

  Communication at times of lift entrapment. 

* Lift car mirrors and handrails 

* Improved lift car lighting 

* CCTV cameras- You told us you 

want cameras in our survey. 

* Landing push buttons at accessible 

heights 

*Lift position indicators at all floors. 

Lift motor room and shaft  
This will be refurbished with 

new controls, motors, cables, 

lighting, electrics and associated 

works. Safety features will 

also be updated to ensure the  

new lifts meet all the current 

regulations.  
 

Snowman House  & Casterbridge windows !! 

Unfortunately Camden are not 

in a position to update us yet 

on the legal wrangling between 

the Council and the parties involved in the windows replace-

ment. The estate office will continue to liaise with Camden 

officials and will feedback any information received to resi-

dents. We are also very much aware the outside windows 

need cleaning , Camden has been informed of this and they are 

putting a borough wide programme in place to clean the win-

dows. Please do not clean yourself  for Health & Safety reasons 

New lift entrance New lift car interior 

New pushers 
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